## **Student Health Advisory Committee Minutes**

December 3, 2014

Present: George Willey, Abbie Hanke, Dale Keen, Jennifer Horne-Layne, Ana Lumbreras

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 PM

The minutes from the October 22, 2014 meeting were reviewed. George Willey made a motion to approve the minutes with the correction of the date for the Walk for Yoe Life event. Jennifer Horne-Layne seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Updates were provided on various initiatives. 189 students at Ben Milam Elementary School underwent dental screenings provided by Dr. Culpepper. 337 students at Ben Milam Elementary School underwent vision screenings provided by the Cameron Lion's Club of which 20 were identified for further screening by an optometrist.

The annual Walk for Yoe Life event is scheduled for May 2, 2014 at the Oxsheer Smith Sports Complex. Further planning related to this event will occur at our next meeting.

George Willey provided an update of the development of the Health Science Technology program at Yoe High School. The school hopes to be able to provide certification options in the areas of Certified Nursing Assistant and Pharmacy Technology as part of the program in the upcoming years.

George Willey reported that Troy Zinn from Little River Healthcare is still interested in placing a Nurse Practitioner in our schools similar to the program that was recently implemented in Rockdale ISD. Due to the delay in the opening of the Cameron Hospital, this program will not be implemented until the 2015-16 school year.

The next meeting of the committee was set for February 23, 2015. The meeting adjourned at 4:40 PM.